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Folksworth & Washingley 

Parish Council
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M I N U T E S  O F  M E E T I N G

Minute of a MEETING of the Parish Council held on Tuesday February 20, 2024 at 7.20pm in the Village Hall, Manor Road, Folksworth. 
Present:
Cllrs Blackman, Lobb, Clarke, Brown, Rogers, Fenwick, Chapman & Goodfellow

Attending:
Clerk
Open Forum
No public present

In the Chairman’s absence Cllr Blackman chaired the meeting.
2024/3046

Apologies for Absence



Received from Cllrs Randall, Bywater(CCC) & Alban(HDC)
2024/3047

Declarations of Interest/Dispensations for Agenda items



(Section 27 Localism Act 2011)




None
2024/3048
Approval of Full Council Meeting Minutes dated January 16, 2024

Approved as an accurate record and signed.


Proposed: Cllr Blackman


Seconded: Cllr Clarke


Agreed

Cllr Brown abstained from the vote as she was not present at the meeting.
2024/3049

Matters Arising from the Minutes for items not on current 
Agenda (for information only)


None
2024/3050

Finance



3050.1
To approve the Accounts






The accounts were approved as an accurate record.



3050.2
To approve the Balance Sheet
The Balance Sheet was approved as a true record and signed.



3050.3 
To review the quotations for the play equipment






repairs.

The two separate quotations were discussed and agreed.  Paul Tilson to be asked to complete the work before the RoSpa inspection in April.  Richard Coles to be asked to clear the brambles behind the playhouse and to rectify the issue with the wobbly exercise equipment.
2024/3051

To Minute the following payments



The following payments were approved and cheques signed.
201557
Netwise



Website Hosting

£420.00
201158
Mrs J Stanbridge


Salary



£486.40

201159
Mrs J Stanbridge 


Travel



£15.60
2024/3052

Kerbside Weed Spraying
The ‘for and against’ were discussed.  Not all Councillors were in favour so a vote was taken. Cllrs Brown and Rogers voted against taking part in the programme.  All others present voted for taking part and therefore the motion was carried.
The Clerk was asked to complete the form on behalf of Council requesting that the parish be included in the programme.  In addition, Council asked if the programme was to be reviewed to see if one spray per year would be sufficient.
2024/3053

Annual Parish Meeting 2024

The meeting date was set at Tuesday May 14.  The new lead for the Neighbourhood Policing team would be invited to attend.
2024/3054

Parish Information & Councillor Reports
Andy Lobb:
Reported a series of incidents of garden intruders in Townsend Way.  Clerk to check if any were reported to the police.

Yasmin Rogers:
Spoke about the zoom meeting she had attended on the proposed Festival of Huntingdon.  It was a good meeting and ideas were sought as to how to promote Huntingdonshire and its events more widely.

Alison Brown:
Informed Councillors that some of the drains were running better following a visit from Highways
 but that the two top ones (probably affected by the pond) were not working as they should.  A visit from highways resulted in the information that the drains were old Victorian ones and needed to be replaced.  They were full of roots.  Those easily accessible were removed.

Clerk informed Councillors that
Cllr Bywater was helping with this issue.


Cllr Brown also spoke about the issue of parking in Apreece Road which was damaging the grass.  The Clerk was asked to write to the school head for a request to be sent to parents. She confirmed that the Speedwatch group had been out twice in the past week and that they were still waiting to hear about HGV watch from the coordinator.  Lastly, she mentioned that she had attended the Ten Horsepower celebration which she felt was extremely interesting.

Lisa Blackman:
Reported that a potential buyer of a property in Elm Road had mentioned there being a very strong smell of marijuana at the rear of the property and wondered if anyone else had reported it.  She also confirmed that the playing field was far too wet for the flailing machinery to get onto it without damaging the grass.  It was agreed that this would now be left until the Autumn.

Andy Goodfellow:
Reminded everyone that the next Coffee morning would be held on Saturday 24th February in aid of Caresco.  On the 13th April at 2pm there would be a ‘Welcome to the Parish’ for the new Rector and on June 29th the Open Gardens would be held together with other events such as a flower festival in the church and an art show in the village hall.

Steve Chapman:
Confirmed that the signs were up for the resurfacing of Washingley Crossroads.

Gordon Fenwick:
Informed the meeting that the owners of Belle Vue had still not received a determination on their Listed Building Consent application and that Huntingdon District Council had requested a second extension to the determination time allowed.  This second extension was due to expire on March 1, 2024.

2024/3055

Any Urgent Business

In accordance with section 100(B)(4) of the Local 
Government 
Act 1972 (as amended) the Chair will admit an item of urgent 
business in order that it can be dealt with at the earliest 
opportunity provided it has been raised at least 24 hours 
before the meeting.


None
2024/3056
The meeting closed at 8.40pm and next scheduled meeting date confirmed as March 19, 2024 at 7.20pm in the Village Hall, Manor Road, Folksworth.

